# **Lindenwood University**

# Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

**Newsletters** 

3-26-1990

# Lindenwood Bulletins, March 26, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

# BULLETINS

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE

Volume 166, No. 16

March 26, 1990

#### CIRCLE K CONGRATULATIONS!

Many congratulations to members of the Lindenwood College Circle K Club. The group received top honors at the 34th annual district convention of the Missouri-Arkansas District of Circle K International on March 9-11.

The club won the following recognition:

Outstanding Club Achievement Award

Man-Mile Award

K-Family Excellence

Outstanding Faculty Advisor: John Mueller

Outstanding Kiwanis Advisor: Kenton Kolker

Outstanding District Officer: James Beck

Newly-Elect District Secretary: James Beck

Lindenwood senior Jim Beck received several honors at the convention: He was inducted into the Society of Distinguished Collegians, a Circle K International honor society open only to the upper two percent of each district.

In addition, he was presented the Al F. Sullivan Outstanding District Officer Award for his accomplishments as the Gateway Division Lt. Governor for the District during the 1989-90 year.

Lindenwood Circle K Club President Jacqueline Zaczek and Mueller presented the district awards at a meeting of the St. Charles Noonday Kiwanis Club.

Circle K is an international collegiate organization sponsored by Kiwanis International. More than 10,300 collegians promote service and leadership in seven countries throughout the world.

Again, congratulations to everyone in Circle K! We're proud of you!

## THE SOUND OF MUSIC

Spend a relaxing afternoon and enjoy the sounds of music at the Sunday Afternoon Concert April 8th. Featuring saxophonist Robert M. Carter and pianist Pam Roussin, the concert starts at 3:00 p.m. in Sibley Chapel. Everyone is welcome to attend.

#### INTERNATIONAL INTEREST

This year's annual Faculty Lecture will be given by Edith Graber, professor of sociology, on "Lindenwood Student: World Citizen." Graber will address the need to prepare students to live in an international society.

Graber has been a Lindenwood professor for the past eight years. She holds a doctorate in sociology from the University of Denver, and before coming to Lindenwood, taught at Washington University for eight years. Graber visited China on her sabbatical leave in 1989.

The Faculty Lecture is scheduled for Sunday, April 1, in the Butler Library at 3:00 p.m. Everyone is welcome to attend. For more information, call Daniel N. Keck, LC VP, at ext. 338.

### **INVITATION TO A PARTY**

The Lindenwood College Department of Performing Arts will present Harold Pinter's contemporary classic

The Birthday Party April 12, 13 and 14. Pinter's play, described as a "comedy of menace," deals with one young man's attempt to escape from two mysterious strangers who invade his safe (?) haven. It's an exciting, thought-provoking drama.

The cast includes Lindenwood seniors Chris Kohn and Susan Crain, junior James Freund, sophomore Jill Endraske, and graduate students Scott DeBroux and Rodney Whatley. Bryan Reeder is directing the play, and John Wehmer's Three-Dimensional Design class is creating the set.

The play will be performed at 8 p.m. in the Downstage Studio Theatre in Room 101 of the Fine Arts Building. Admission is free for Lindenwood students, faculty and staff. General public admission is \$3.00. For more information, call Bryan Reeder at ext. 306.

#### DIFFICULT DECISIONS

This week's Lenten Luncheon series from noon to 1:00 p.m. features C. Edward Balog, professor of history, discussing "Decisions of the Decade." Everyone is invited to attend the discussion at noon on Tuesday, March 27 in the Heritage Room of Ayres Cafeteria.

#### ATHLETIC ACHIEVEMENT

Dave Schroeder, Lindenwood football coach, has been appointed the college Athletic Director, effective April 1, 1990. Schroeder joined LC's coaching staff last August to lead the football Lions to an undefeated record in their premier season. He has been coaching college athletes for more than 10 years. Congratulations Dave!

#### TAKE A FEW MINUTES OUT...

Take time out in the middle of your busy week to reflect and re-orient at the Community Prayer on Wednesdays. Students and staff are invited to join in an ecumenical worship service from noon-12:15 p.m. in the Legacy Room of Ayres Cafeteria.

#### PRAYERFUL MUSIC

If you play the guitar, or any other musical instrument, the Student Life office is looking for you! Musicians are needed to play at the Community Prayer services on Wednesdays from noon-12:15. There's no pay, but the retirement plan is out of this world! (Thanks Alan) If you're interested, please drop by the Student Life office or call Alan Meyers, campus chaplain, at ext. 388.

#### LEADER OF THE BAND

Lindenwood welcomes Robert M. Carter, the new Director of Bands and the latest music faculty member. Carter has been an adjunct professor with LC, teaching private music lessons, and has been a music instructor with the Dell' Arte Conservatory here. With a long list of achievements and honors, Carter brings a lot of musical experience to Lindenwood, and we're happy to welcome him to our campus.

#### SPRING SIGN-UPS

Spring quarter enrollment for LCIE and evening college courses is now going on--and classes are filling up fast. If you're planning to attend this next quarter, or you know someone who is, it's time to get going. Several classes are already closed and many more are close to being full. For more information, call the LCIE/Evening office at ext. 274.

#### SUMMER SESSIONS

Here's a sneak peek at the summer schedule for day classes:

Eight Week Session: June 11-August 3

Four Week Sessions: May 14-June 8

June 11-July 7

July 10-August 3

Summer courses to be offered will be announced later. Evening College and LCIE will continue the year as scheduled with Spring Quarter beginning April 7th and ending June 23rd and Summer Quarter starting July 7th and ending September 22nd.

#### HONORABLE MENTION

Lindenwood College will honor its outstanding students at the annual Honors Convocation on Sunday, April 8th.

Twenty awards will be presented to students for their achievements in performance, creative leadership and scholarship. Among the awards given will be the Spahmer Creative Writing Award, the James D. Thompson Leadership Award, and the Sophie Wagner Urman Award. More than 80 students will be inducted into Alpha Sigma Tau, a society honoring graduating students who maintain a cumulative grade point average of 3.5 or higher. In addition, several students will be made members of Linden Scroll, an honorary service organization that promotes campus loyalty and fellowship.

Professor of Education Nancy Polette is the guest speaker for this year's ceremony. After the awards, a reception will be held at the President's House on central campus. The Honors Convocation starts at 7:30 p.m. in Jelkyl Theater.

# PLAQUE OF HONOR

Next time you're in Roemer Hall, stop by the front entrance and check out the new Dean's Honor Roll plaque. Each semester, a new plaque will be hung to honor Lindenwood students who maintain a grade point average of 3.5 or higher. The current plaque lists some 136 students who had high academic achievements in the fall semester. Congratulations!

## THOUGHTFUL READINGS

If you're interested in learning more about the New Testament, join the Bible Study Group on Thursdays. Right now, the group is discussing Paul's Letter to the Galatians. Meetings are at 5:00 p.m. in room 410 of Young Hall. If you'd like to find out more, call Alan Meyers, campus chaplain, at ext. 388.

#### LINDEN TREES TAKE ROOT

This past Thursday, Lindenwood College became home to ten more Linden trees. Alumni requested that one of the trees replace a dead tree by Sibley Hall. Other trees were planted near residence halls, in the center of campus, in front of the library and near the Memorial Arts Building. And, in case you're interested, these Linden trees are an American version of a European tree.

"BULLETINS" is published weekly by the Public Relations office. Students responsible for producing the newsletter are: Pam Allen, Kelly Boehmer and Jeanne Malpiedi. Please send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, via campus mail. Deadline is Thursday at 5 p.m. We welcome any anecdotes, news, information and input from Lindenwood faculty, staff and students.